SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLETIN**

SOUTHEASTERN BAPTIST JAN 14 1980 SEMINARY LIBRARY



OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

January 15-18, 1980

Vol. VII, No. 16

Tuesday, January 15

10:00 a.m.

7:00 - 9:00 p.m.

Wednesday, January 16

10:00 a.m.

Thursday, January 17

10:00 a.m.

7:00 p.m.

Friday, January 18

No scheduled activities

NOTICES:

Chapel: Fall Convocation. Dr. John W. Eddins, Professor of Theology.

Income tax seminar for the seminary community. Led by Sylvia Lorenze and James Jacobs. A-205. No charge.

Chapel: Hymn service led by Dr. James Good, Professor of Church Music.

Chapel: Dr. James Blackmore, special instructor and Associate Director of Communications.

Women's Issues in Ministry Group program. Sister Evelyn Mattern, Raleigh Catholic Diocese, will speak on, "The Integration of Spirituality into Social Concern." Mackie Commons Room.

WORKSHOP FOR SENIORS:

Seniors are reminded to register immediately for the Formation In Ministry workshop to be held Monday, January 21. Session I will begin at 4:00 p.m. and session II will be at 6:30 p.m. Association, State Convention, SBC and seminary personnel will provide assistance in finding one's ministering place. Sign up in the FIM offices.

DIRECTORIES:

Copies of the 1979-80 Directory may be picked up in the Institutional Development office, 130 N. Wingate, across from the Women's Dormitory.

PASTORAL CARE STUDENTS: Students enrolled for the Monday section of Basic Pastoral Care (M 4300a) should note that the first meeting of this class will be Monday, January 21.

ADDITIONAL PARKING:

Seminary students will be permitted to park in the trailer park in vacant areas on either side of the first two driveways which run parallel to Stadium Road. Enter the park by turning off Stadium Road onto Rock Spring Road.

SUMMER WORK:

Students who are interested in summer ministry should activate their files in the Formation in Ministry office during January-February. Copies of all requests will be available for your review in the FIM reception area. Summer is a great time to gain valuable experience in ministry.

PROPERTY TAXES:

All residents of Wake County are required to list personal property for tax purposes by January 31. Listing forms may be obtained by mail by contacting the Wake County Tax Supervisor (755-6550) or you may list in person at the Wake Forest Police Department on S. Brooks Street, Monday-Friday, 9:00-5:00. Property not listed by January 31 will be subject to a 10% late list penalty.

STATE REPRESENTATIVES:

The following state representatives will be on campus to interview students in the

coming weeks:

Representative	Date	<u>Interviewees</u>
Dr. James Massey - Va.	Jan. 21-23	Virginia students
John Mullins, Harold Crane Penn./South Jersey	Jan. 22	All interested students
Dr. Robert Bruhn - N.C.	Jan. 23	N.C. seniors only
Dr. Charles Rabon - S.C.	Jan. 23	S.C. seniors - priority, others if possible
Dr. Howard Ethington - Ga.	Jan. 30-31	Ga. students and others if possible
Dr. Bill Harbin - Tenn.	Feb. 6-7	Tenn. students and others if interested in music, education or youth.
Dr. Sam Granade - Ala.	Jan 24-25	Alabama students and others if possible

Sign up in the Formation in Ministry offices.

JANUARY BIBLE STUDY:

The January Bible Study at Wake Forest Baptist Church will be led by President Randall Lolley, beginning Sunday, January 13. The study will continue on Monday and Tuesday from 7:30 - 9:00 p.m. and will conclude Wednesday with the fellowship dinner from 6:30 - 8:15 p.m. Dr. Malcolm Tolbert's book, Ephesians: God's New People, will be used and everyone is invited to come.

LIBRARY NOTE:

Books in the Reference Collection of the Library have been relocated in that area to provide expansion space in the Library of Congress shelves for Union books which are being reclassified. A number of small signs have been posted to aid in finding the new locations; however, do not hesitate to ask for help.

CHRISTIAN UNITY:

The Week of Prayer for Christian Unity is January 19-25. The seminary community is invited to participate in a special interdenominational service and time of fellowship and refreshments at the Wake Forest United Methodist Church, 1000 S. Main Street. The service will begin at 7:00 p.m. on Saturday, January 19.

INTRAMURALS:

Men and women who would like to play intramural basketball but were not on a team last semester must sign up with David Daly (556-1624) before January 22 at the gym. Team assignments will be made on a first come basis since only a few spaces are available.

On February 23 at 9:00 p.m., a student-STUDENT-FACULTY TALENT SHOW: faculty talent show will be sponsored by the Student Mission and Ministry Conference. The committee is looking for participants from students, faculty and staff. If you are willing to perform, please contact Chris Walker at 556-1641 or Dr. Luke Smith, ext. 208.

STUDENT SPOUSES:

Spouses of students are reminded of the special evening courses to be held on Thursdays, January 17 - May 1. The Book of Isaiah taught by Dr. J. Leo Green and Coping and Caring in Crisis taught by Dr. Albert L. Meiburg will be open to high school graduates. The Gospel of Matthew, taught by Dr. Richard Spencer, will be open to college graduates. cer, will be open to college graduates. A \$15 fee is charged for each course and registration is accomplished through the Registrar's office.

DEADLINES:

All students are reminded of the following deadlines:

Last day to add courses or withdraw from seminary without penalty. January 28

February 8 Last day to drop courses without penalty.

STUDENT FELLOWSHIP:

The Student Council will be sponsoring a student fellowship in the Commons Room lounge on Thursday, January 17 beginning at 9:00 p.m.

Materials for the Campus Bulletin must reach the Student Affairs office by 12 noon Wednesday.